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Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
February 9, 2022
Dublin Library

Present:  G. Rozich, D. Lee, F. Willson, C. Baldridge, E. Belfrage, P. Smith
Absent:  C. Rose, M. O’Malley 
Staff:  S. Dring
Board Action Items:

· Dr. Lee made a motion to approve the December 2021 Meeting Minutes. Gerrilyn seconded. All approved.
· The Committee is recommending to the Board the following additions to the Visit Dublin Board of Directors – David Babner (M3S Sports) At-Large Board Position; Robert Ranc (City of Dublin) Ex-Officio Member representing the City of Dublin; Kollin Hanes (Marriott NW) Hotel Representative; Dave Cecutti, to serve on the Executive Committee
Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Approval of December 2021 Meeting Minutes – Gerrilyn welcomed the group to the February Executive Committee Meeting. Dr. Lee made a motion to approve the December 2021 Meeting Minutes. Gerrilyn seconded. All approved.
II.  Financials


a. Bed Tax Revenue – The November Bed Tax was $69,620 compared to $32,142 in 2020 which is an increase of 116 percent. The year-end bed tax for 2021 totaled $819,645 – a 57 percent increase over 2020 and a decrease of 35 percent vs. the pre-pandemic year of 2019. There was a budget surplus of $135,547 for the final six-month budget (July-December).
b. Balance Sheet – Staff provided the financials earlier in the week and the committee reviewed and discussed. The current total in the checking and saving accounts through January 31 is $649,988. Account receivables total $45,850 – invoices have been distributed for the 2022 Partnership. It is policy to have at least 15 percent of the overall budget for the reserve fund and the reserve fund balance stands at $204,027.61. Visit Dublin received a CARES Act Loan for $74,300 – staff is working on getting the loan forgiven. The PPP Loan has already been forgiven.

c. Profit & Loss – Through January 31, total expenses year-to-date stand at 7.2 percent and the total income year-to-date stand at 8.9 percent.

III.  Committee Discussion Items

a. Corporate Sponsorship Program – Scott noted that five of the six corporate sponsorships have been filled – OhioHealth, Ohio State University Wexner Medical Center, City of Dublin, Bridge Park and Crawford Hoying. Each of the Corporate Sponsorships are $5,000 each annually and provide increased visibility and presence among the Dublin and central Ohio community as well as visitors. 
b. Private Revenue Usage – Scott noted that it is critical for Visit Dublin to raise private funds to run the organization and successfully complete its ongoing mission. Because Visit Dublin’s funding model is highly dependent on tax dollars, it’s often difficult to run a marketing organization with the rules and regulations that are levied on a non-profit. Many of the tactics staff uses to sell and market the City cannot use tax dollars, such as hosting and entertaining current and potential clients during trade shows, site visits, events, etc. The Private funds generated by Visit Dublin are kept in a separate account and these monies are used for these type of entertainment expenses. Scott also noted that purchasing alcohol uses private funds but those expenses are minimal. The State of Ohio Auditor reviews these accounts during our Audits. As of January 2022, there is $163,664 in the private account. The goal is to always have a balance of at least $100,000 in that account.
The current private fund revenue secured for 2022 is $55,600.

c. 2022 Board of Directors – Gerrilyn noted that Pete Fingerhut has resigned from the Board of Directors as an Emeritus/Ex-Officio Member. There have been a few open positions that have been filled and will be recommended to the Board for approval.

· Robert Ranc – Non-Voting, Ex-Officio Member representing the City of Dublin

· Kollin Hanes – Voting Member, Hotel Representative
· Dave Cecutti – Elected to serve on the Executive Committee
· David Babner – Recommended to fill the At-Large Board Position

IV.  President & CEO Report

a. Athletic Facilities – Scott noted that it’s the organization’s goal in 2022 to spur a conversation with key stakeholders on creating or growing existing athletic facilities in the City of Dublin. The effort will start at next week’s Board Meeting where Linda Logan, President of the Columbus Sports Commission, will provide an update on the sports market and the importance of the market to the local economy. Josh will also provide a brief overview of current Visit Dublin efforts.
b. State Audit – Staff is working with the Ohio State Auditor to complete the 2000-2021 Audit. Buckeye Bookkeeping, Visit Dublin’s accountant, is assisting as well on the Agreed Upon Procedures (AUP) Audit. It should be completed by this Spring.
c. City of Dublin Grant – The City is granting Visit Dublin $300,000 for the implementation of the 2022 Regional Campaign. The City will provide monthly installments of $50,000 for the first six months of the year. Scott noted that he will continue to keep City Staff and City Council up-to-date on results of the City’s investment.
d. Strategic Planning Process – Staff retained Bill Geist as the Board’s facilitator for its Strategic Planning Session.
V.  Other
Bill Geist (Strategic Planning) – Bill reviewed his process for the Board’s Strategic Planning. The committee will review and begin discussions with the Board in the coming weeks. The goal is to start the process this fall.
· Board of Trustees Meeting – Monday, February 14, Noon, Dublin Library
· Executive Committee Meeting – Wednesday, March 9 at 4 p.m., TCC
